
22357 Columbia Street 
Dearborn, MI 48124-3431 
313-277-5095 
pvs6@cornell.edu 
 
10 March 2017 
 
 
Mr. David P. Abney 
Chief Executive Officer 
United Parcel Service, Inc.  
55 Glenlake Parkway, NE 
Atlanta, GA     30328 
404-828-6000 
 
Subject: Abuse of Customer Goodwill  -  Address Change Fee 
 
Dear Mr. Abney: 
 
According to multiple sources, notably Bloomberg, you received nearly $12,000,000.00 in 
compensation during 2016.  One of the funding sources of that income is described below.  But 
first, some delivery perspective . . . 
 
It is not as though we put ‘Massachusetts’ but really meant Montana.  It is not as though we said ’52 
Park Avenue’ but really meant 9100 Trent Boulevard.  It is not as though we got the zip code 
incorrect; we did not.  But most indicative . . . it is not as though the UPS driver could not read the 
‘Law Offices of Joseph Franco’ on the door, and it is not as though UPS drivers have not been 
delivering to that law office for the last trillion years or so . . . they have! 
 
When I telephoned UPS billing they had the audacity to explain-away your abusive policy (a UPS 
corporate policy they are compelled to enforce) by declaring, with gala, that were it not for the fact 
that the Carolina Cookie Company has a UPS account, you would have charged us $19 rather than 
“only thirteen dollars” (an exact quote). 
 
So, given the delivery scenario described above, one we are confident is not singular, here is what 
we want you to do with your $13 . . . We want you to apply it to your next bonus check . . . the last 
thing we would want is for you to go underpaid in 2017. 
 
 

Cordially, 
 
 
 
 
 
         Paul V. Sheridan 
 
P.S.  What kind of cookies do you like? 
 
Attachments 
 
cc:  Carolina Cookie Company 
Mr. Joseph Franco, Esq. 
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